Countryside Homes Association Monthly Meeting Minutes for 11/5/08, 7:05pm CST
Meeting took place at Minsky’s on Main.
Those in attendance:

Terry Rodeghier

Joe Grego
Mario Vasquez

Jim Kraus

Kathy Arthur
Mary Kay Morrow
7:05pm
Park Update – Kathy and Mario met with the Kansas City Parks and Rec Planning Committee once again to pitch our plan.  Mario is looking into having a faucet installed at the island at 52nd Street and Brookside Blvd with a separate meter connected to the city’s main line.  Options include $2,000 to tap Tucillo’s home water line, go under the street and install a faucet on the island.  Or…$6k-$8k to tap the city water line and install a faucet and meter.  Both options sound prohibitive and we are inclined to work out a long term deal with the Tucillo’s where we use their water in exchange for a reduced annual HOA fee, or something along those lines.  Kathy Arthur is going to visit with our resident Landscaper, Kevin Yates, to discuss planting the trees and adding mulch to the island prior to the weather changing.
Gift Checks to Volunteers - As a group, we’ve decided that this will be the last year to distribute “thank you” checks to the volunteers that help to maintain the various islands and common areas throughout the neighborhood.  If the residents then elect to cease their volunteer work we’ll make other arrangements.  But the decision was made with fairness in mind.  There are a number of volunteers that never receive a “gift” and others that have been receiving “gifts” for their efforts.  Terry will contact Martha Becker who has organized these volunteers in the past to share our decision with her.  We will continue to provide a $25 Plaza Gift Card or $25 Minsky’s gift card to those that donate their electricity and/or water for our various needs throughout the year though.  
PIAC Request Update – The next meeting is scheduled for Spring 2009.  More details as they become available.

Treasurer’s Report/Dues Update - As of today’s date, 70 of our households have not yet paid their annual dues for 2008.  Perhaps we organize an effort to call each of the delinquent households to see if we can answer questions or collect from those that have not yet paid….

Security Update – We will not have the monthly update until next week.  Kathy Arthur will be attending the KCPD Property Crime meeting at the Plaza Library in the days to come and will provide us with a report at our next meeting.  Our undercover officers continue to patrol the streets and investigate unusual characters or vehicles and conducting traffic stops, etc…And the feedback from neighbors has been mostly positive.  The officers have been visible as they patrol the streets, providing a sense of safety for those that happen to see them during their patrols.
Oxford House Update – No new news on this subject this month.  
Historic Update – We have submitted a request for a grant from the Department of Natural Resources to assist with the funding of our project to increase the boundaries of our historic district.  We will not hear the results of this until Spring 2009. 
Opus Update – Progress is being made on the part of OPUS and their re-development of Main Street.  The progress, however, has been slow.  New to the situation is that there has been talk of a grocery store being made part of the re-development plan.  Terry is trying to coordinate with OPUS and the South Plaza HOA to schedule a joint meeting to discuss the progress.
Plowing Budget – We have renewed our contract with our snow plowing provider.  We pay $380 for each plow job consisting of 2 inches – 4 inches of snow and $760 per job when there is more than 4 inches of snow.  He’ll also drop a salt/sand mixture on the streets for an extra fee.
Holiday Lights Contest – We will award the home with the best decorations 2 Countryside T-Shirts and a yard sign indicating that they are the winners.  And the winning block gets an extra $100 for a block party.  We’ll be meeting at Terry’s house on 12/17 to do our voting and decide on winners.
Newsletter Articles – All articles for this quarter’s news letter are due to Terry ASAP.  Subject matter includes Dumpster Day recap, Clean up Day, Movie Night, Annual Picnic, etc…
Directory Update – Terry is going to commence with ordering the Neighborhood Directories.  We will decide on the distribution method at our next meeting.  

T-Shirt Update – We’re running low on white Countryside T-shirts but we will not order another batch until we sell out of the remaining black shirts.

Gift Basket Update – As our budget continues to grow, we need to evaluate the expenses involved in this measure.  Mary Kay will gather data from our basket makers to obtain a “cost per” figure in an effort to get our arms around this ongoing project.
NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, December 10, 2008 @ 7:00pm, Minsky’s on Main.
Joe Grego, Loyal Secretary, Countryside Homes Association
